WEST BUCKLAND PARISH COUNCIL

The minutes of a meeting of the Parish Council held on Tuesday 29th May 2012 in the 

Committee Room, West Buckland Village Hall at 7.30pm.
Present: Cllr’s Mrs M Blogg (Chairman), Mrs C Biffen, G Henley, D James and C Rayson.

In attendance: County Cllr R Henley, the Clerk Mrs J Larcombe and 4 members of the public.

01/05/12. Election of Officers

          a)  Chairman. Cllr Mrs Blogg was proposed by Cllr Mrs C Biffen and seconded by 

          Cllr C Rayson. Cllr Mrs M Blogg was unanimously elected as Chairman.
          b)  Vice Chairman. Cllr D Lacey was proposed by Cllr Mrs M Blogg and seconded by 
          Cllr G Henley. Cllr D Lacey was unanimously elected as Vice Chairman.

          It was resolved that Public Questions, planning application 46/12/0012 and County 

          Councillor’s Report would be brought forward on the agenda.

02/05/12. Public Questions. Cllr Mrs Blogg asked the members of the public if they had been in 
                contact with Nynehead Parish Council, in whose parish they reside. She said representatives 
                 of Nynehead Parish Council had been invited to the meeting for planning application 
                 46/12/0012 but no one had attended. The members of the public said they lived opposite the 
                 application site and were attending the meeting to object to the planning application. They 
                 felt nothing had changed from the previous application in February 2011 and their 

                 objections were: that if the application was granted it would have a detrimental effect on 

                 their lives; highways issues; noise; dust and loss of buffer zone between their properties and 

                 other industrial units.    

03/05/12. To consider any Planning Applications received by the Parish Council.
            46/12/0012 erection of six no B1 commercial units and formation of vehicular access at site 
            at Former Brickyard, Higher Poole, Wellington. Applicant: Mr F Edney.

            Cllr Mrs Biffen declared a personal interest because her husband is a partner in the 

            company acting as the agent.

                 West Buckland Parish Council object to the granting of planning permission for the 
                 following reasons:
                1. Over development of the site
                2. This proposed development would be to the detriment effect of the amenity  

                of neighbouring properties
                3. The access road is unsuitable to carry the additional vehicle movement that would be 
                created.
                4. Within 2 miles of the site there is plenty of under utilised business space that has already 
                been developed.
                5. There is the potential loss of the trees which act as a buffer/screening of existing 
                industrial units behind this site.
                It is hoped that the decision on this application will be made by the TDBC Planning 

                Committee. County Cllr Henley will make an objection.

04/05/12. County Cllr’s Report. Cllr Henley said he was finding out why there was a delay in 

                carrying out the planned improvements to the crossroads on the A38 at the Worlds End but 

                he believed it was due to the contractors who are aiming to be on site by 30th June. There 
                has been a much slower implementation of these highways schemes than was expected by 

                County Councillors. He will meet with Yvonne, who runs the shop, to discuss her licensing 
                application and Post Office plans. Complaints have been received about verge cutting. The 
                 rain has meant the verges have grown and budget cuts have reduced the number of times 
                 the verges are cut. The next cut will be in July and then it will be September. There 
                 continues to be more fly tipping. Cllr Henley is sending out a monthly newsletter. There are 
                 7,500 people expected to attend the proposed Rock Festival at Westcombe Farm and Cllr 
                 Henley said he was concerned about security. Ticket sales are slow and it is thought that the 
                 marketing strategy is wrong. An application has been made for a license and the applicants 

                 want to play music and sell alcohol until 3am. The licensing hearing is on the 18th June. 

                 Cllr Henley said he would like the organisers to work with the local councils on the 

                 organisation of the festival.
05/05/12. To appoint a representative to attend the quarterly SALC Area Meetings.  

                 Cllr Mrs M Blogg was appointed as the Council’s representative to attend the quarterly 

                 SALC Area meetings.
06/05/12. To appoint a representative to the Village Hall Committee. Cllr Mrs C Hannath was 

                 appointed as the representative to the Village Hall Committee.
07/05/12. To agree the councillor responsible for the parish website. Cllr D Lacey was agreed as 

                the councillor responsible for the parish website.
08/05/12. To appoint a Parish Paths Liaison Officer. Mr P Taylor was appointed as the Parish Paths 

                 Liaison Officer.
09/05/12.  To accept apologies for absence. Apologies were accepted from Cllr’s D Lacey and 

                  Mrs C Hannath. 
10/05/12.  Declaration of interest in items on the agenda. No further declarations.
11/05/12.  To confirm the minutes of the meetings held on 24/04/12. The minutes were agreed as a 

                  true record of the meeting and were duly signed by the Chairman. 
12/05/12.  Matters arising from the minutes. None.
13/05/12.  Planning: 
            a) To consider any Planning Applications received by the Parish Council
                 46/12/0013 Installation of 16 no. ground mounted solar panels in the garden of Crosses,  

                 Blackmoor, West Buckland. Applicant: Mr J J Dermody. Comment: the Parish Council 

                 support the granting of planning permission.
                 46/12/0014 Erection of single storey extension to the joinery workshop at Morrishes Farm, 
                 West Buckland. Applicant: David Chappell Design Ltd. Comments: the Parish Council 

                 support the granting of planning permission.

                 42/12/0028 Erection of a single storey extension to the rear and a first floor extension to the 

                 side of 2 Herswell Cottages, Lipe Hill, West Buckland. Applicant: Mr J Dunbar. Comment: 

                 the Parish Council has no objection to the granting of planning permission.
                 b) To receive results from planning applications determined by TDBC.
            46/11/0035 Change of Use of land from B1 Business / B8 Storage to a Fuel Distribution 

            and Storage Depot, installation of 3 no self bunded steel tanks and a skid mounted bottom 

            loading gantry at Foxmoor Business Park, Chelston, Wellington. Decision: conditional 

            permission granted.

            46/12/010/T Application to carry out management work to 2 Oak trees and 1 Willow 

            included in Taunton Deane Borough (West Buckland No 2) Tree Preservation Order 1988 

            at Chelston Business Park, Wellington (TD437). Decision: Oak Tree T3 – refuse consent 

            as the work has already been carried out recently (without consent) and therefore the works 

            proposed in the application are not now considered necessary. Conditional consent granted 

            for the rest of the work
            c)  Any other planning matters. Cllr Mrs Biffen spoke to the Strategy Team at TDBC and 

            told them that the Parish Council are considering a Neighbourhood Plan and they have 

            given the Parish Council a copy of the Core Strategy. Cllr Mrs Biffen and the Clerk will 

            meet to look at it.
14/05/12. Highways. 

a) To report on work carried out by the SCC Highway Department and to receive 
reports on repairs that are needed. Nothing reported.
                b) Update on landslip in Hockholler Lane. This has now been scraped up.
                c) Update on improvements to the A38 junction at Worlds End. See item 04/05/12.
                d) Grass cutting in Peacocks Close. Heathfield Garden Contractors will be asked for a 

                quote to cut the three areas in Peacocks Close and this will be discussed at the next meeting.
                e) Any other highways matters. None.
15/05/12. Finance: To agree and authorise payments. It was resolved to make the following 

                 payments: West Buckland Village Hall Trust - £29.00 room hire (chq no 1145)
                 Mrs J Larcombe - £136.81 Clerk’s salary & expenses (chq no 1146)

                 Broker Network Ltd - £735.96 annual insurance renewal (chq no 1147)

                 Cllr D Lacey - £74.40 plaque for Diamond Jubilee commemorative tree
16/05/12. Playing Field

                a) Update regarding transfer of land for additional car parking for Village Hall and 
                planning. Nothing to report.
                b) Update on the plaque for the tree planted in the playing field to mark the Diamond 
                Jubilee. Cllr Lacey has got the plaque and will be putting it in place soon.
17/05/12. Footpaths. 
                a) To receive any update from our PPLO. No update.
                b) Any Other Footpath Matters. None.
18/05/12. Update on consultation regarding Code of Conduct. The Chairman and Clerk will be 

                 attending a SALC meeting at Cotford St Luke on the 7th June to find out more about the 

                 new Code of Conduct.
19/05/12. Correspondence and items of interest. The following correspondence was noted:
                Clerks and Councils Direct – May 2012

                TDBC - Heart of Somerset Events May 2012
20/05/12. Any other urgent business at the Chairman’s discretion. Cllr Mrs Blogg said that she 
                has been advised that an application will be made to TDBC for a licence so that the Village 
                Shop can sell alcohol. The Parish Council support the application in principle but are 

                 waiting to see the full application.
21/05/12. Date of Next Parish Council Meeting. The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 26th         

                 June 2012 at 7.30pm.
